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August 3, 2016

The Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins

Minister of Health and Long-Term Care

Hepburn Block, 10th Floor

80 Grosvenor Street

Toronto, Ontario M7A 2C4

Dear Minister Hoskins:

On behalf of The Ontario Association of Public Health Nursing Leaders (OPHNL) and the Public Health Chief Nursing Officers (CNOs) we are pleased to provide comment on the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care Bill 210 – The Patients First Act. We reviewed this Bill with interest and offer our preliminary comments herein.  

We strongly believe in a health system that prevents people from becoming patients in the first place, and our aim is to work with our system partners to ensure that this can happen.  The tenants of a strong public health system are based on the five pillars of the Ottawa Charter, creating supportive social environments, strengthening community action, developing personal skills and reorienting health services. We note that Bill 210 appears to be based primarily on the last pillar, reorienting health services.  

Working on the other four pillars is essential to a quality health system that provides all people with the opportunity to achieve their optimal health.  A strong public health sector means that the social determinants of health and issues of health equity and justice are in the forefront of health system planning and service delivery.  A population-health approach to disease prevention, and health protection and promotion is essential in order to create outcomes that will positively impact the whole of the population. 

Public health nurses are strong leaders with a long history of successfully engaging with communities to address health issues, drawing on their expertise in cross-sectoral planning, building collaborative partnerships, advocacy and policy development. We believe that in order to build an effective, efficient and sustainable health system for future generations, it is imperative to build on this foundational work with its strong focus on the social determinants of health, and we look forward to opportunities to share our expertise with our LHIN partners.
As public health nursing leaders, we look forward to engaging further with your government as this legislation is being shaped.  It would be our pleasure to meet with you to discuss our ideas regarding the future of healthcare in this province and the key role that public health plays in positively influencing the health of Ontarians. 

Sincerely,

Maureen Cava                  
President, OPHNL           
cc: Dr. David Williams, Chief Medical Officer of Health

Dr. Bob Bell, Deputy Minister of Health and Long-Term Care

Sharon Lee Smith, Associate Deputy Minister of Health and Long-Term Care

Nancy Naylor, Associate Deputy Minister of Health and Long-Term Care

Roselle Martino, Assistant Deputy Minister, Population and Public Health Division

Denise Cole, Associate Deputy Minister of Health and Long-Term Care

Ms. Kaiyan Fu, Provincial Chief Nursing Officer

Dr. Valerie Jaeger, President, alPHa

Ms. Ellen Wodchis, President, OPHA
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